

In reply please quote:

D20/56512

Rev G Johnson PP Catholic Presbytery PO Box 2140

BLACKBURN SOUTH VIC 3130

Dear Father Johnson

Re:2019 Offer of Supplementary Capital Fund Support

Thank you for your letter seeking confirmation of the offer of Supplementary Capital Fund (SCF) support to St Luke the Evangelist, Blackburn South.

Following your request, the project was put on hold while the Principal appointment was made at the end of 2019. I am delighted to hear that Mrs Liz Sullivan, has "hit the ground running this year" as Principal. I am pleased to confirm that the offer of SCF support remains in place as previously detailed in the initial offer letter dated 20 May 2019 (D19/36312).

Mr Wayne Hay, Project Officer from the Infrastructure and Capital Funding team, will continue to offer support during the next stages of project development to ensure the desired outcome for St Luke the Evangelist is achieved. I understand you have a meeting with the project team for early next term to finalise the project scope and to move the project forward.

I look forward to hearing of the successful completion of this project in coming months and the benefits this will bring to St Luke the Evangelist Parish Primary School. Should you have any further queries, please contact Mr Hay on 9267 0228 or what@cem.edu.au.

Yours sincerely

Jim Miles

Executive Director

241 06/2020

cc: Mrs L Sullivan, Principal, St Luke the Evangelist School, Blackburn South Ms M Austerberry, Regional General Manager, Eastern Region